
  

 

 

 

Dear Prayer Partners,  December 2024 – January 2025 

 

In the beginning of this year we must praise the Lord for His goodness! We have already been blessed this 

year. Several people have been saved during our weekly outreach. God is still at work here in Cacoal. The 

year is off to a good start! 

 

December went by with speed. Our two oldest sons were able to come back to Brazil for Christmas and 

New Year’s. It was wonderful to have them home and to spend roughly three weeks together. Between 

church events and family events, we were able to create many memories that we will cherish for a long 

time.  

 

We would like to thank each of you who sent us generous offerings and gifts for Christmas. We have truly 

been blessed. The Lord has given us faithful supporters to uphold His work here in Rondônia – Brazil. 

 

Rondônia is a bit off of the beaten path. Though people in other parts of Brazil may be able to get to the 

US quickly, due to limited flights into our area it takes us a bit longer. Within a three-hour radius of us, 

there are only three airports with a total of six flights a week. I say this to help you understand the difficulty 

of going on furlough or receiving visitors. It requires careful planning and preparation.  

 

Our plan is to go on furlough in April for around six months. Tickets have been purchased, and we are 

beginning to work out our schedule. It is our desire to visit as many supporting churches as possible. If 

there is a specific time you would like for us to stop in, please get in touch with me through any of the 

contact information listed at the bottom of the page. We look forward to seeing many of you this year. 

 

This furlough will be a time of testing and growing for our church. We are praying that it will help the 

people get more involved. There will be many vacancies to fill in our absence and several people have 

already stepped up and volunteered to help. Our core people are digging in and helping while others seem 

to have lost interest.  

 

In March we will be adding another Sunday School class for 10-14-year-old adolescents. For the time 

being, the room where we store things will be cleaned up and used for this class. Please pray for this 

endeavor and for the couple that will be teaching this class. 

 

Thank you again for your prayers! Prayers are the fuel which moves the hand of God on our behalf and 

on behalf of the souls we are reaching.  

 

Reaching the World through Brazil, 

Sending Church:  Temple Baptist Church | Powell, TN 
Mailing Address: Caixa Postal 104 | Centro | Cacoal – RO 76960-970 

WhatsApp: +5569993203358 | Skype: tylers2brazil | US Phone: 865.277.6809 
Email: tylers2brazil@gmail.com | Website: www.tylersinbrazil.com 

Reaching the World Through Brazil... Acts 1:8 

“Oh that men would praise the LORD for his goodness, 

and for his wonderful works to the children of men!” 

 – Psalm 107:8 – 

http://www.tylersinbrazil.com/

